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To:
John Hanger

Acting Secretary

From:
Richard J. Manfredi
Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
March 23, 2009
Please accept these follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings; these are provided as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Please note that distribution of materials for the April 21, 2009 CAC business meeting is scheduled for April 10, 2009.
Resulting from the March 17, 2009 meeting:

· Council voted to continue to keep Marcellus Shale as a priority, and also adopted as priorities the proposed NPDES permit by rule, and carbon sequestration.  As you indicated during our conversation in January, I hope that there will be open and timely communication related to these issues.

· Since so many regulatory packages seem to now be on a fast-track, Kelly Heffner was asked to ensure that, when discussing regulatory changes with advisory committees, DEP staff inform advisory committees of deadlines for providing up-front, conceptual advise vs. commenting on language that has already been submitted into the EQB pipeline.
· For the April meeting, we would like to include on our agenda a follow-up discussion of our comments on the sewage enforcement reimbursement grants.

· As offered by Kelly Heffner, we would also like further information and updates on what Pennsylvania can expect from the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.
Resulting from the February 17, 2009 meeting:

· A draft of the 5-year report required under the Air Pollution Control Act
 was provided to Council’s Air Committee.  The committee plans to review the draft and will refer any comments it has to the full Council.

Carried over from 2008:

· The Marcellus issue will continue to be a prime issue at future meetings.

· In June 2008, both CAC and CNRAC approved a joint report: 


“A Review of Interagency Coordination and Grant Program Administration and Implementation Between the PA Department of Environmental Protection and the PA Department of Conservation and Natural Resources.”   Staff from both Councils is scheduled to meet with Special Deputy Barbara Sexton to discuss areas of agreement and a path forward.

· The 5-year report required under Act 54
 remains outstanding:  According to the February report to Council, it is expected to be completed by May 2010.

Thank you for your time and attention. If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527 and also feel free to reach out to me directly.
cc:
B. Sexton


K. Heffner


D. Lapato

R. Maiden


J. Hatala
� Section 4.3(6) of the Air Pollution Control Act provides that “Beginning five years after the effective date of this section and every five years thereafter, the Department shall conduct and submit to the General Assembly an evaluation of the effectiveness of the programs adopted to implement the Clean Air Act.  The evaluation shall include…a summary of the activities undertaken by the Citizens Advisory Council…”


� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”





